MINUTES ARE NOT OFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED AT THE NEXT TOWN BOARD MEETING

May 12, 2009

Chairman Brad Anderson called the monthly board meeting to order at 8:01 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall on Tuesday, May 12, 2009.  

Board members present were Brad Anderson, Mike Roberts, Denny Richardson, Tina Bee and Maureen Manore.  

Also present were Donna Gates, Carl Morsbach and Dean Antilla. 

Regular monthly minutes were read from the April meeting.  Mike Roberts made a motion to accept the minutes as amended and Denny Richardson seconded it.  The vote was unanimous.

Treasurer’s report for April was read; balance on hand was $63,001.14.  Brad Anderson made a motion to accept the report and Denny Richardson seconded it.  The vote was unanimous. 

Plan Commission Report:




The Plan Commission met on April 28, 2009 and discussed the Coordination Resolution and the Subdivision Ordinance.  There was a vote taken whether or not to recommend to the Town Board that they adopt the Coordination Resolution.  The majority of the Plan Commission voted against the recommendation.  A discussion was held about the different approaches to crafting a Subdivision Ordinance.  

Citizen’s Concerns:

Dean Antilla stated that the mowing regulations for Town road right-of ways were not applied evenly to all citizens.  He complained that many of his plants were being mowed off but the farmers’ crops that are in the right of way go untouched.

Paul Schultz had concerns about the Town’s lack of any subdivision ordinances.

Road Update

A Bridge Petition for Able County Aide was presented to the Board.  This petition is for the bridge on Maple Lane and would cost share 50/50 with the county the total cost of $7,000.00 for the project.  Mike Roberts made a motion to sign and submit the petition made Denny Richardson seconded it.  The vote was unanimous.

Douglas Dumas reported that the blocked culverts on Goatback Road are causing water to flow over the road.

Kurt Manore reported that there is some erosion of the Swede Ramble bridge.  

The Board discussed if Byington Road should be completely paved or not.  Brad Anderson made a motion to finish paving Byington Road.  Mike Roberts seconded.  A roll call vote resulted in a 2 to 1 vote in favor of the project: Brad Anderson- yes; Mike Roberts-no, Denny Richardson-yes.

Dust Control

The Board discussed applying 600 feet of dust control as erosion control on Goatback Road on the corner west of Scott Schultz and the corner near Mike Caturia. 

Town Insurance Quote/Decision

This issue was tabled until the next Town Board meeting. 

Decide on Coordination Resolution

The Board discussed this issue. Mike Roberts suggested it be revisited after the Comprehensive Plan has been adopted.

New Copier for Office Use

The clerk reported that the copier she uses for Town business no longer works and requested a replacement copier/scanner/fax.  Mike Roberts made a motion to authorize funds up to $150.00 for the purchase of a new copier/scanner/fax and Brad Anderson seconded.  The vote was unanimous. 
Finley Engineering Contract

The Board examined the contract and noted that some of the easements being requested were on private lands. It was decided to return the contract to be rewritten.   

Bills were paid.

The next regular board meeting was set for June 9, 2009, 8:00 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall.  The meeting agenda will cover: Plan Commission Report, Citizens Concerns and Road Reports.

Mike Roberts made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Denny Richardson seconded.

Time 9:35 p.m.

Maureen Manore, Clerk






